The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order on July 21, 1980 at 8:00 p.m. by Mayor Gilbertson. All members of the new Council were present: Mrs. Bean, Mrs. Crewdson, Mr. Crouch, Mr. Gossom, Mr. Orndoff and Miss Smith. The meeting opened with prayer and the Pledge.

The Town Clerk and Town Sergeant were each reinstated for another two year term.

Minutes of the June meeting were accepted as read.

Dennis Wrye explained the plan for approval of building permits. The legality of the 30-day waiting period was questioned. Turner Smith stated the the Council may delay approval until the Building Inspector has approved compliance.

Lois Crewdson has been assigned to Community Relations. All other committee assignments remained the same.

A special meeting will be called to reorganize the police department. Mrs. Bean checked on uniforms. The price is \$272.70 for two officers which includes three pairs pants, two short sleeve shirts, two long sleeve shirts and one hat. Council approved ordering the uniforms. The police department has enough Virginia Uniform Traffic Summons to last for one month. There is a 200 book minimum order. Council approved ordering the summonses.

The treasurers report was read. Three bills were approved for payment:

203. to Brenda Keaton

\$130. to the Michie Co. (The extra set of Acts of the Assembly will be returned.)

\$638.19 to the Prince William County Electoral Board

The grant for police department funds for FY 1980 will total \$3,485. to be paid quarterly in the amount of \$872 per quarter.

Sewer construction is to start in October. The County Planning Commission is objecting to the proposed location of the pumping station on Catharpin Road. Mrs. Gilbertson read an article published in the Journal Messenger concerning this problem. EPA has said there will be no change in the location. There will be a meeting to discuss the issue on July 24th at 7:30p.m. An agreement was read granting GMSD administrative powers and the responsibilities of record keeping, contracting and disbusements for the sewer construction in Haymarket. The charge to the Town will be \$36,383. Discussion of the agreement centered around what will be done with revenue from future sewer connections. Turner Smith stated reimbursement of the funds for future sewer taps can be written into the contract.

Dennis Wrye came before the Council to request a building permit for a 20'X25' addition. Council approved the permit and waived the 30-day waiting period.

The Fire Department building permit was amended to a one story structure.

Mrs. Gilbertson had recieved a telephone call from Jerry Lewis requesting a building permit for a produce stand in the vicinty of Deal's Market. The permit was denied because Mr. Lewis was not present before the Council to make an application.

Mrs. Gilbertson read an amendment to the Virginia Code dealing with abandoned, immobile, or unattended vehicles. The ordinance now reads that the vehicles must be moved within 40 days.

Sam Crouch informed the Council that trash had not been picked up on Bleight Drive twice within the past month. Mrs. bean will call AAA about the matter.

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mancy W. Sharman Nancy Sharman, Clerk privil Rebestion May of

Muriel Gilb rtson, Mayor